
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

A group of parishioners will leave with me in two weeks for our parish pilgrimage to France and Italy.  We will fly to Paris 
and there begin a spiritual journey that will take us through France, into Italy, and ending in Rome.  Along the way, we will 
visit many holy sites, where some of the greatest saints of the Church lived and proclaimed the good news of the Lord Jesus 
in their time and place. 

I am sure that our parish pilgrims have personal goals in mind for this trip.  But I always encourage pilgrims to let go of 
expectations so as to truly let God take over and guide them along the way.  In order for this to happen, though, we need 
your prayers.  Please pray for the Lord Jesus to bless our journey; to keep us safe; to guide our way; to help us grow in our 
faith and in our relationship with Him; and to allow us a safe return home.  We really do count on you holding us in prayer.  
The bulletin will contain our itinerary so you can follow our journey each day. 

In turn, I promise that we will be praying for you and for our entire Saint Mark parish and school.  I hope that many 
spiritual graces will flow from our prayer at the many holy sites we will visit.  In particular, I want to remember your 
intentions at Holy Mass.  We will be having Mass at many amazing places: Chartes Cathedral, Notre Dame, at the tombs of 
Saint Peter, as well as that of Saint Therese, Saint Bernadette, Saint John Vianney, Blessed Pier Giorgio, Saint Dominic, 
Saint Catherine, among others.  At each of our Masses, I would like to pray for your specific intentions. 

On a table in the vestibule are sheets that you can write out your prayer intentions.  I will take the sheets with us on the 
pilgrimage and remember your intentions at Mass and along the journey.  I can think of no better way that we can all hold 
each other in prayer during this time! 

God bless, 

Fr David Mulholland 

 



 

 

A time to  heal…physically, emotionally, or spiritually 
 

 Pat Pethigal; The Tim & Dejah Simunds family; Gilda Amort, wife of Alan Amort; John Zamberlin, brother of Rose Buckley;  
Joyce Koslosky; Helen Stephens, cousin of Lisa Oshiro; Russ Cahoon, son-in-law of Joanne Banschbach;  

Dale Lorang, brother of Les Lorang; Steve Abele; Shari Harrison & Ron Koch, friends of Janet & Steve Abele 
Ray Kelly, friend of Nadette Yarbrough; Margie Gimness, sister-in-law of Linda Gimness 

Mary Ellen Maine, sister of Karen Favero; Bob Schultz; Gemma Rose Householder, grandchild of Steve and Janet Abele 
Felito Maganis; Lynn Ronald; Melinda Ekdahl and family, daughter-in-law of Sylvia Ebert 

Kathi Hunter, daughter of Jean Hunter; Jeanne Connell; Aliza Lyubomirski, friend of Todd & Cherie Chapman;  
Paz Posadas; Sean Kerrick, son-in-law of Connie Hanson; Mamie Hutson, friend of Vicki Russell 

Kaylee Alvarado, granddaughter of Dan & Doris Staber; Alice McCullough; Earl and Willma Calvin, parents of Laura Reed 
Veronica Rains; Frank Cook; Jeanett Herrera, cousin of Josie Martinez; Silvester Mendoza, Joseph Lemm, 

Don Isham, Lynette Campbell, and Rodney Campbell, friends of Julie Bandoy;  
Grace Prueter; Myrlen Tagam; Zenaida Zimmerman; Rolando Polintan, friend of Lourdes Maganis 

Doris and Marvin, wife and brother-in-law of Walter Smith; Mary Spalding and Stan Sifferman, friends of Julie Bandoy 
Don Dadula; Dorothy Munson; Greg Naputi, son of Joan Naputi; Baby Jacob Quehn, great-nephew of Joan Naputi 

Jean Tiberio; Bobbie Sours; Shari Amundsen; Dick Amundsen, brother-in-law of Mary Amundsen 
Maritza Nolasco, friend of Mary Lou Jimenez; Judy Arlene Smith, sister of Gayle Hanks 
Stephanie Bird, niece of Charlotte Arthur; Timothy O’Neill, brother of Charlotte Arthur;  

Dorothy Holm, sister of Veronica Rains; Neil Pearson; Susan Riley; Joe Kassuba, brother-in-law of Mary Amundsen  
Sister Anne Cornelia, sister of Cornelia Miller; Lynn Waterson; Angela Zamberlin, niece of Rose Buckley 

Patrick Buckley, brother of Bill Buckley; Loraine Hoag, mother of Jay Hoag; Kari Stockholm, friend of Julie Bandoy 
Bienvenido Mendoza, father of Flordeliza Atieneza; Kristin Cornuelle and Leland Stamm, members of the Lombard Family 

JoAnne Boschee, mother in law of Trevor Schneider; Annette and Rod Fischer; Donna Barlett, mother of Sheila King 
John Arnesen, son of Barbara Arnesen; Emilio Gonzalez, grandson of Marsha Gonzalez; Stephanie Hartung 

Franky San Nicholas Naputi,  nephew of Joan Naputi; Christopher Lasher, friend of Janina Pacunski; Scott Halfrich 
Mary Schantz; Ursula Skinner, friend of Jim and Barbara Doughty; Vivian Russ, aunt of Janet Abele; Laura Alamillo 

Scott Strandberg, brother of Stephanie Hartung; Frank Martinez, father of Claire Becker; Jeff Cornwell 
Marta Cady, sister of Kathy Keck; Ann Marie Kurtz, mother of Lisa Haynes; Dolores Strandberg, mother of Stephanie Hartung 

Audi Edwards; Willis Parsons, son of Judy and Loren Parsons; Patricia Arntzen  
Maria Shafer; Elvin Dick, father of Sidd Dick; Dan Hine; Noah Amundsen, grandson of Mary Amundsen 

Doris Sykes, Charlene Loback, Todd Munger, and Ernesto Ladrido, friends of Julie Bandoy  
Bob and David Brancale, sons of Ann Brancale; Jennifer Osburn 

Rhonda Stegall-Webb, friend of Paul Jensen; Logan Shepard , great grandson of Ted & Harriet Miller 
Gloria Abiang, mother of Pauline Cruz; Cindy Stendera Gould, daughter of Bertha Stendera 

Walker Chapman, Sam and Don Glasnovich, nephews of Cherie and Todd Chapman; Marty Liwag, friend of Maria Arntson  
Randy Rains, son of Veronica Rains; Ann Gordon; Riliegh McConaughy, great granddaughter of Betty Robeson 

Rena Britz; Joaquin Naputi; Cherie Chapman; Mary Olson; Darlene English 

 

A time to remember those who serve our country in the military 
 

1st Lt. Owen Stratton, USA, deployed overseas, son of Tom and Cory Stratton;  
Andrew T. Kerrick, Airman 1st Class USAF, grandson of Connie Hanson 
Ensign Dylan Thomas Jessum, USN, grandson of Tom and Mary Pat Lord 

PFC Isaiah Thorne, USMC, son of John and AnnaLise Thorne;  
David Leitzen, SPC, US Army, grand-nephew of Mrs. Elenor Loarie Schoen, and nephew of Teresa and Elenor K. Schoen 

Annika Jensen, IT3, USN (deployed) , daughter of Paul and Maryjane Jensen 
Taylor Amundsen, USAF, grandson of Mary Amundsen; John E. Eaton, S/Sgt USMC, grandson of Evelyn Combe 

Bryant McDaniel, USAF,  nephew of James and Lynn Ronald; Michael Angelo Silang, USN 
Mark Anthony Silang, USMC; Matthew Johnson, USAF, grandson of Helen Bradley 

Christopher Abele, ITC (SW/IDW) USN, son of Steven and Janet Abele 

Nathan Keiffer, Airman 1st Class, USAF, son of Nigel and Cheryl Keiffer; Zachary Sharp, USAR, grandson of Nigel and Cheryl  

 

A time to mourn… 
 

Andrew Simunds, infant son of Tim & Dejah Simunds; Ray Baughman, nephew of Ward & Anita Topolinski; 
Estrella G. Arevalo, mother of Grace Castrence; Lori Tamayo, friend of Zeny Manaloto 

 
“May He support us all the day long, till the shades lengthen and the evening comes, and the busy world is hushed, and the fever of life is over, 

and our work is done. Then in His mercy may He give us a safe lodging, and a holy rest, and peace at the last." J. H. Cardinal Newman 



 
Family Religious 

Education 
IMPORTANT MEETINGS 

 Confirmation: September 22nd at 7:00 
pm in Sullivan Hall. 

 
 1st Communion/1st Reconciliation: 

September 23rd at 7:00 pm in 2nd Grade 
Classroom (Parents of all 1st communicants 
should attend.) 

 
 Family Religious Education 

September 27th at 10:10 (after 9:00 Mass) in 
2nd Grade Classroom  

 RCIA 
Classes to begin September 9th at 6:30 p.m. 
for all those interested in becoming 
Catholic, or those just wanting to learn more 
about our Faith. 

 FEASTS TO CELEBRATE 
September 14th is the Feast of the Exaltation of the 
Holy Cross.  Christ says to us: "If any man will 
come after me, let him deny himself, and take up his 
cross daily, and follow me" (Luke 9:23).  Read more 
about this special feast at: 
http://www.catholicculture.org/culture/liturgicalyear/cale
ndar/day.cfm?date=2015-09-14 
BOOKS AND BLOGS 
Joseph’s Way: The Call to Fatherly Greatness by 
Devin Schadt is an open letter to Fathers.  He 
breaks this letter into eighty daily meditations, 
reflections and devotionals on fatherhood. Over the 
course of those eighty days, the reader is lead to a 
greater appreciation of Joseph and fatherhood in 
general.  This is a great book for fathers of any age!   

 St. Mark Parish School Annual 
Fund 
Our school’s annual fund is one of the many ways 
that we help meet the budget needs of our Parish 
School.  The St. Mark Parish School Annual Fund 
goes directly toward our operating budget, and 
allows us to keep our great Catholic education 
affordable for parish families.  Thank you for 
supporting the school through your donations to the 
St. Mark Parish School Annual Fund!  
Auction News 
It’s never too early to begin procuring for our 
annual Parish auction!  Do you have a vacation 
property that you could offer for use as an auction 
item?  You get to specify “blackout dates”, the 
number of nights you are offering, and they are 
always a big hit at our Gala Auction!   Contact 
Maggie Hemmen via email at: 
maggiehemmen@yahoo.com to with questions. 
 Jog-A-Thon 
Don’t forget to sponsor your favorite Saint Mark 
Students for the annual school Jog-A-Thon, 
scheduled to take place on September 25th.  This is a 
great, easy fundraiser for the school, where 100% of 
the money donated goes toward our school!  
Open House 
There will be an Open House from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 
p.m. on Sunday October 11th.  Come visit with 
parents and students and see what our Parish School 
has to offer! 
 
Please continue to keep our school, 
students, and teachers in your prayers.  
With the business of the school year upon 
us, your prayers strengthen us! 



Tickets on sale now for... 

5th
 Annual St. Mark Respect Life 

& Knights of Columbus  

Salmon/Chicken Dinner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, October 3, 2015 
St. Mark Parish Gym 

Doors open at 6 pm 

Dinner at 7 pm 

Join us for a night of fellowship with a great meal, musical entertainment 

and more while helping to support local life affirming efforts in our area. 
  

Tickets are $30 each (same as last year) and on sale after weekend 

Masses or from Respect Life Committee Members. 


